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Overall, there was no disagreement between the auditor and management in matters 
concerning financial accounting, reporting, or auditing during the course of the audit.  In 
addition, no difficulties were encountered in the preparation of the audit and no 
transactions were entered by LAFCO staff for which there was a lack of authoritative 
guidance or consensus.   

 
Important conclusions and highlights of the audit are summarized below: 
 

• The Commission finished FY 2015-16 $133,829 under the total budgeted expenditure 
amount of $1,723,121.  In FY 2014-15, the Commission finished $65,517 under budget. 
 
• The Commission finished FY 2015-16 with a total fund balance of $1,408,695, 
compared to $1,352,724 in FY 2014-15.  This $55,971 change is positive. 
 
• LAFCO’s net position improved by $98,041 to $53,100 in FY 2015-16, compared to 
negative $44,941 in FY 2014-15.  The net position is a new reporting requirement 
brought about by GASB guidelines (Nos. 67 and 68) necessitating that net pension 
liabilities be reported on the balance sheet to provide a clearer picture of financial 
obligations.   
 
• In FY 2015-16, the Commission’s total fund balance decreased by $3,142 from the 
beginning of the year balance of $1,411,837 to the end of the year amount of 
$1,408,695.  In comparison to FY 2014-15, the fund balance at the beginning of FY 
2014-15 was $1,463,397 and decreased by $110,673 to $1,352,724.  The decrease in 
FY 2015-16 compared to FY 2014-15 was substantially less and was anticipated.  The 
overall decrease for both fiscal years is associated with litigation costs and the 
continued subsidization of fire agency reorganizations and other jurisdictional projects. 

 
Conclusion 
 
In conclusion, we are pleased to present Davis Farr’s audit findings to the Commission.  
There was no disagreement between the auditor and management in matters 
concerning financial accounting, reporting, or auditing during the course of the audit. In 
addition, no difficulties were encountered in the preparation of the audit and no 
transactions were entered by LAFCO staff for which there was a lack of authoritative 
guidance or consensus.  LAFCO financial and bookkeeping staff, plus the LAFCO 
chairman also participated in a fraud inquiry survey and no irregularities were identified.   
 
LAFCO’s auditor, Jennifer Farr, CPA, will present the audit findings at the March 6th 
meeting.  If there are any topics that need to be referred to an audit committee, then 
Chairman Abed will appoint a committee that can be convened immediately after the 
regular LAFCO meeting on March 6th.  Otherwise, the Commission should receive a 
presentation from LAFCO staff and Ms. Farr, and file the 2015-16 audit report.  
Therefore, it is  
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